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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: July 7, 2025
CONTACT: Katherine J. Miller at kmiller@coib.nyc.gov or (212) 437-0730

The City’s Annual Disclosure Law requires all candidates for City elective office to file
an annual disclosure report with the Board. The Annual Disclosure Law further
requires the Board to publish a list of those candidates who did not file within 10 days
of the filing deadline. See New York City Administrative Code Section 12-110(b)(2).
Independent party candidates were required to file an annual disclosure report with the
Board by June 23, 2025. The following independent party candidates did not file a
2024 annual disclosure report with the Board within 10 days of that filing deadline*:

ELECTIVE OFFICE PARTY CANDIDATE NAME

Borough President, Manhattan The Unity Rolando Gomez

City Council Member, District 18 United Alliance Wilfredo Hierrezuelo

City Council Member, District 25 Asians United Shah Haque

City Council Member, District 42 Freedom Davon Phillips

* Candidates may still file their 2024 annual disclosure report with the Board.


